
Environmental Protection Operations Directorate
Prairie & Northern Region 
9250 49 Street                ECCC File: 4194-10-3/6349 
Edmonton, AB T6B1K5  IAAC Registry: 87381 

April 4, 2024  

via email at: Andrew.Clarke@iaac-aeic.gc.ca  

Andrew Clarke 
Project Manager 
Impact Assessment Agency of Canda / Prairie and Northern Region 
1145-9700 Jasper Avenue 
Edmonton AB, T5J4C3 

Dear Andrew Clarke: 

RE: 87381 – Cando Sturgeon Rail Terminal West Expansion – Environment and Climate 
Change Canada’s (ECCC) Federal Authority Advice Record (FAAR) 

Environment and Climate Change Canada has reviewed Cando Rail and Terminal’s Initial 
Project Description for the proposed Cando Sturgeon Rail Terminal West Expansion Project, as 
requested by the Impact Assessment Agency of Canada in its email of March 5, 2024. Our 
FAAR response is attached. 

Our advice is based on ECCC’s mandate under the Species at Risk Act, the Migratory Birds 
Convention Act, the pollution prevention provisions of the Fisheries Act, and the Canadian 
Environmental Protection Act, 1999. 

In the context of Environmental and/or Impact assessments, ECCC provides technical, science-
based information and knowledge to support the responsible authority in its assessment of the 
project’s effects in the receiving environment. Any information or comments received from 
ECCC in this context does not relieve the proponent of its obligations to respect all applicable 
federal Acts and regulations. 

If you need more information, please contact your one-window contact, Orlagh O’Sullivan, at 
(431) 276-4506 or Orlagh.Osullivan@ec.gc.ca. Please also address electronic correspondence 
to the ECCC Prairie and Northern Region EA Generic Inbox at EASouthPNR@ec.gc.ca.  



N. John Olyslager  
A/Regional Director, Environmental Protection and Operations Directorate  
Prairie and Northern Region 

cc: Gayle Hatchard, A/Head, EA-PNR South, EPOD, ECCC 

Attachment(s): 20240404-ECCC_FAAR_Response_Cando_Rail_Terminal_Expansion 

<Original signed by>




